
HOWEVALLEY ELEMENTARY

SBDM MINUTES

February 13, 2014
2:30 p.m.

Members present:  

Theresa Collins-teacher, Donna Ghaderi-teacher Kathy Cofer-teacher, Deborah Lewis-teacher, Sharon Kennedy-parent, Trish Gwinn, and Beth Handel-principal/chairperson.

Visitors:  Gary Milby, Associate Superintendent of Finance
Kay Sharon, Board Member

Mrs. Handel presented the proposed February agenda and SBDM Committee approved the agenda as presented. (Collins-1st, Cofer-2nd)
Mrs. Handel presented the January SBDM minutes for approval.  (Ghaderi-1st, 

Lewis-2nd)  

Good News-
IREAD has begun and teachers have shared that students are absolutely enjoying and learning from the program.  
Mrs. Handel shared the newest adjusted AMO goals for this next assessment period of KPREP.  

MAP Growth reports by grade level were reviewed by the council and visitors.  Areas and grade levels for focus were discussed.  First grade reading was a huge concern.  Mrs. Handel will be meeting with first grade teachers to discuss a plan for addressing these deficits.  IREAD will be one strategy to target the indicated weaknesses.  IREAD implementation began immediately after MAP testing was complete.
Mrs. Handel shared that after school targeted assistance (Title I extension program) called “Project Bump Them Up” will begin on March 11th.  The council discussed the program and believed that targeting those students that are in the borderline range for increasing their performance will be of the most benefit. 
Mrs. Handel shared the work done by teachers during the last PLD Day.  Linda Reed did training and helped teachers work on analysis of MAP reports and answered their questions about linking needs to the DesCartes curriculum.  Michelle Hale worked with teachers on the use of SKYDRIVE, and teachers were introduced to the reflection piece in CIITS.  

SBDM Staffing allocations were reviewed by the council.  Mrs. Handel signed allocation sheet.

Policy work-committee will continue discussion of the need for revision to lesson planning policy and also research policies written in regards to the utilization of CIITS for lesson planning and assessment work.  

Accident reports and the school activities and MUNIS budgets were presented for review.  
In other business:

Kay Sharon addressed the council thanking them for their continued work at Howevalley Elementary.

Mr. Gary Milby shared that architects were being reviewed and the district is not moving forward with building until after the RAND study was completed at Ft. Knox.  The military will make recommendations in June about the school system at Ft. Knox.  There is a high likelihood those schools could be combined with the Hardin County School Systems at some point in the future.  That could have an impact on the building of Cecilia Valley.  

 With no other business Mrs. Ghaderi made a motion to adjourn.  (Collins-1st, Lewis-2nd) The meeting adjourned at 3:55 p.m.  


